
 

PRESS RELEASE 
For immediate release 

COVID-19 : CLOSING OF MUNICIPAL OFFICES AND LIBRARY 
 
 
Chelsea, March 13, 2020 – In order to limit the spread of COVID-19 and to comply with the directives 
issued by the Government of Quebec, the Municipality of Chelsea informs its residents that it is closing 
access to municipal offices and the library to the public as of now, until further notice. The situation will 
be re-evaluated on Monday. 
 
All non-essential activities are also cancelled for the moment. Essential services are maintained (911, 
fire department, police department, waste collection, leaks and backflow, roads, etc.). 
 
The municipal administration is following the evolution of the situation from hour to hour and will inform 
the population of any special measures or directives via its website at chelsea.ca 
 

Measures taken by the Municipality of Chelsea 
 

• Closing of the municipal offices and the library 
• Teleworking for municipal employees 
• Disinfection of areas prone to the spread of infection 

 
To follow the situation on COVID-19 and learn about prevention measures, visit the Quebec 
government website at Quebec.ca/coronavirus. 
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https://www.chelsea.ca/en/news/covid-19-update-municipality

